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�

WELCOME�

PARISH OFFICE�

1210 Paddock Dr.�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 837�3410�

Fax� (314) 837�6628�

�

SCHOOL�

3500 St. Catherine St.�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 921�3023�

Fax� (314) 921�6724�

�

PRIEST RESIDENCE�

2650 Parker Road�

Florissant, MO 63033�

Phone� (314) 274�2601�

�

�

MASS SCHEDULE�

SATURDAY (VIGIL)�

5:00 PM�

       Reconciliation available �

       4:00 � 4:45PM�

SUNDAY�

8:00 AM and 10:00 AM�

MONDAY � FRIDAY�

8:00 AM�

�

�

MISSION STATEMENT�

Inspired by St. Rose Philippine Duchesne, 

our Parish serves God and community with 

its many ministries by witness of faith,  

through ongoing faith formation and 

evangelization of youth, while embracing 

cultural diversity and social  justice. �

�

PARISH OFFICE HOURS�

MONDAY � THURSDAY�

8:30am � 4:00pm�

(closed daily between 12�1pm)�

FRIDAY�

8:30am � 12:00pm�

�

Like us on Facebook:�

facebook.com/strpdparish�

�

Visit our website:�

www.strpdparish.org�
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St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Church 

The Church of Florissant that prays always 

�

Staff:�

Fr. John Nickolai, Parochial Administrator�

Deacon Bill Johnson�

Deacon Dennis Barbero�

Peggy Baker,  Parish Nurse�

Steve Daughety, Maintenance�

Mariellyn Hays, Child Safety Coordinator�

Cara Koen, Communications�

Wilma Mitchell, Census Coordinator�

Joe Murphy, Youth Minister�

Gina Shocklee, Office Manager�

�

Parish Council Members:�

Steve Gantner (Co�Chair)�

Joe Murphy (Co�Chair)�

Cara Koen (Secretary) �

Theresa Brandt �

Mike Hamilton �

Mike Kister �

Tom Rechtein�

***If you have any comments, questions or 

suggestions that you would like our parish 

council to consider, please contact Steve 

Gantner at 314�838�3794 

or�stevegantner@yahoo.com, Joe Murphy at 

314�283�3025 or�jmurphysrpd@gmail.com, 

or any council member (check parish 

directory and guide book for contact 

information).����

�

Welcome:  �

If you are new to the area or just visiting, 

welcome!  If you are interested in becoming a 

member of the parish, you can stop by the 

office and register or email 

secretary@strpdparish.org and we will send a 

registration form.  �

�

RCIA:�

If you are interested in learning more about the 

Catholic faith, please contact Deacon Bill      

Johnson at 618�791�8521 �

�

Sacrament of Baptism:�

Preparation is required.  Please contact the 

parish office at 314�837�3410.�
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�

�

�

�

�

�

Monday,  November 30�

 8:00 AM� Patricia Horat�

Tuesday,  December  1st�

 8:00 AM� Emory & Viola Ray�

Wednesday, December 2nd �

  8:00 AM� Paul Hoffmann�

Thursday,  December 3rd�

  9:00 AM      � Jeanette Mattingly�

Friday,  December 4th�

  8:00 AM� George Gruenloh�

Saturday,  December 5th�

  5:00 PM � Caroline & Jerry Sturgeon�

Sunday,  December 6th Second Sunday of Advent�

  8:00 AM� People of the Parish�

10:00 AM� Elizabeth Mieb�

ST. PATRICK CENTER�

  We will be collecting St. Patrick’s          

CASSEROLES on  Monday, December 

14th,  from 7:30am � 9:30am at the top 

of the parking lot near the Parker Rd         

entrance. If you have any questions, 

please contact Bob and Mary Limmer at 

314�395�9735.  Thank you for always 

providing for those less fortunate.  �

From the Desk of  

Father John Nickolai 

Advent begins, in our Sunday readings this 

week, with the urgent cries for deliverance 

from both Isaiah and the Psalm.�

�

This idea of calling out to God for rescue 

seems to me to have a new resonance just now. 

Because of early holiday deadlines, I had to 

write this column while still under quarantine 

myself, although I am hopeful that we will be 

having Mass together again by the time this 

bulletin is distributed.��

�

Scholars say that a good portion of Isaiah was 

written in exile, but the part we read from this 

Sunday was written after the exile was ended, 

when the people returned to Judah and 

Jerusalem. Why, then, the anguished tone? 

Because the newly returned exiles faced the 

daunting task of rebuilding. So much of the 

structure that supported their civic and 

religious life was damaged or weakened, so 

many habits and routines were disrupted, so 

much of the old and familiar was absent or 

changed.�

�

Their challenge was to remain faithful to their 

Lord, in midst of such trials.�

�

The words of Jesus in Sunday’s Gospel come 

as a kind of answer to the cries in the Old 

Testament readings: “Watch!” That is, watch 

for what God will do. Make every effort not to 

grow listless � rather, keep your spiritual 

senses sharp, keep the eyes of your hearts open. 

Advent is, in a sense, a season of waiting, but 

not idly waiting. Rather, we are called to active 

waiting, expectant waiting, hopeful waiting.�

�

Thank you all for your prayers during this past 

week.�

�

�

In your charity, please 

pray for the repose of 

the soul(s) of:�

Dolores  Fry�

�



�

STEWARDSHIP�

WEEKEND OF NOVEMBER 8, 2020�

�

All Saints                                        $� 80.00�

Capital Improvements                                    82.00�

General Fund                                  �    7,968.00�

Campaign for Human Development� 40.00�

Retired Religious� 90.00�

St Vincent DePaul�    361.00�

Table of Plenty� 25.00�

Education Endowment� 80.50�

Permanent Diaconate� 25.00�

�

�

Contribution totals include 2,685.00 from �

Online Giving �

� � � � � �

Our parish is grateful for your continued support. 

Thank you!�

4�

NOVEMBER 29, 2020�

SHARE JESUS’ MERCY IN OUR �

NEIGHBORHOOD�

These beautifully made yard 

signs are available to�

those willing to display God’s 

Grace and Mercy.  They would 

make a wonderful gift for �

Christmas!�

�

>Made of solid vinyl� full colors�

>Won’t rot or warp, installs in 

seconds�

>$20.00 Donation welcomed but not required�

         Call: Connie 314�363�5969�

                 or Paul 314�830�0007�

MONDAY�

Romans 10: :9�18�

Matthew 4 : 18�22�

TUESDAY�

Isaiah 11 : 1 �10�

Luke 10: 21�24�

WEDNESDAY�

Isaiah 25: 6�10a�

Matthew 15: 29�37�

THURSDAY�

Isaiah 26: 1�6�

Matthew 7: 21,24�27�

FRIDAY�

Isaiah 29: 17�24�

Matthew 9: 27�31�

SATURDAY�

Isaiah 30: 19�21, 23�26�

Matthew 9: 35��10:1, 5a, 6�8�

SUNDAY�

Isaiah 40:1�5, 9�11�

2 Peter 3:8�14�

Mark1: 1�8�

  Come Spend One Hour With Me�

�

We are very blessed to have our 

chapel open for adoration during 

these difficult times. We have two 

hours that are not covered:                    

Thursday 12:00pm to 1:00pm                         

Friday 11:00am to 12:00pm                                             

We also need additional people 

that can substitute.  �

Can you help? �

Call Millie 837�7938 or �

Blanche 837�2652.  �

Please know you can come and 

pray at anytime.   �

The November Quilt raffle 

winner is:�

Cindy Driskill�

�

If you haven’t purchased 

your quilt tickets for this year, 

stop by the parish office to 

purchase.�
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Reasons to sign up for 

Electronic Giving:�

�� No need to write checks or 

bring cash to church.�

�� Peace�of�mind knowing that the church is 

receiving your contribution even if you are 

unable to attend.�

�� More secure than checks.�

�� All contributions are recorded for you on 

your bank statement with date of 

settlement.�

�� IT COSTS YOU NOTHING!�

 It is easy to do, just log onto the website 

www.strpdparish.org/online�giving and sign 

up.  We appreciate your support!  �

Just a reminder if you or 

a family member go into 

the hospital and would 

like a visit from Father 

Nickolai,  you must 

contact the parish. Under 

HIPAA guidelines, the 

hospitals will not contact 

the parish you are in.  

Advent Giving Trees�

�

As we enter the season of Advent this year on Sunday, November 29th, our St. Vincent 

DePaul Society will continue the tradition of offering parishioners and friends the 

opportunity to share some Christmas joy with families in our community.� Our Advent 

Giving Trees will be set up in the sanctuary in Church beginning with 5PM Mass on 

November 28th through Sunday, December 6th.� Each tree will be decorated with 

ornaments containing the hopeful wishes of many eager children, with their specific 

requests listed on red and green ornaments. In addition, pink, purple and blue ornaments 

feature the needs of three wonderful service organizations: TEAM (The Emergency 

Assistance Ministry) requests paper products and cleaning supplies, Our Lady’s Inn 

needs items for pregnant women and their children ages 1�13, and St. Vincent DePaul 

Society could use monetary gifts to help our neighbors with utility bills, etc.���

�

We invite you to select ornaments from the trees after weekend or weekday Masses 

between Nov. 28 and Dec. 6. Anyone who is not able to attend Mass in�person during this 

time, but would still like to grant a specific child’s wish may contact the parish office for 

assistance.� If you would like to support the Giving Tree Program in general, you can also 

send a check with “Advent Giving Tree” in the memo line or use this Online Giving Link to 

make an online donation: https://www.osvhub.com/strpdparish/funds/advent�giving�tree 

These funds will be used to purchase gift cards from our parish TWB program for families, 

and volunteers will shop for any gifts on ornaments left on the trees after Dec. 6th.�

�

ALL gifts and donations will be collected after all Masses on December 19�20 in the 

Parish Meeting Rooms. Gifts for children may be returned wrapped or unwrapped. Please 

remember to attach the ornament to your gift or donation so that we know to whom it 

belongs. PLEASE DO NOT TAPE ORNAMENT COMPLETELY TO THE PACKAGE. We 

need to be able to read both sides of the ornament to send your gift to the correct 

family.� ALL gifts must be returned by noon on December 20th as they will be distributed 

to families that same afternoon.�

�

All of us in the St. Rose St. Vincent De Paul Society thank you in advance for your 

generosity and good will.� May you all have a blessed Christmas.�



�
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Peggy Baker, RN 

FREE  Join us at the TABLE OF PLENTY 

St. Rose Philippine Duchesne Parish Parking 

Lot 1210 Paddock Dr 

Tuesday, December 1st!!    

CARRY OUT ONLY 

We will begin handing out a tasty meal at 

5:30pm.  Service will continue 

until food runs out!  Our 

mission is to reach out to those 

in our community who could 

benefit from a hot meal served 

by loving hands at no charge. 

““…whatever you did for one of the least of my 

brothers, you did for me.”� � Matthew 25:40�

Most of us are generous when it’s convenient for 

us.� We are generous when we have the time or the 

money.� But, generosity is the opposite of that.� It 

means giving of one’s time, money, compassion, 

forgiveness or mercy when it’s not convenient; when 

it’s not on our schedule, but on the other person’s 

schedule.�

MASS�

INTENTIONS�

2021�

�

�

�

�

�

�

Our Mass intention book for 2021 is 

available. Either call or stop by the 

parish office to schedule a Mass.�

Typical tithing for a Mass is $10.00�

Table of Plenty is a parish sponsored event.  If you feel 

the need to support this wonderful organiza�on, please 

feel free to send a dona�on marked TABLE OF PLENTY!�

What are you Thankful for?�

Are you wondering how you can keep coping with this 

virus and the shut downs? Do you ever wonder how you 

can fit one more thing on your calendar, or how you can 

help with one more thing at the parish? Maybe your 

spouse or a sibling was just diagnosed with cancer, or 

even you.�

When our lives are filled with challenges and obstacles, 

we don’t always see the obvious….that God is there to 

carry us through when we don’t have the energy or 

strength to go on. Some0mes we are so busy, we forget 

to thank Him for all that he has given us. We need to 

learn to live a life of gra0tude, be joyful every dy. I know 

this is not easy right now but if you can start each 

morning with a “thank you” to the Lord for even one 

blessing, like a new day, you will find your spirits upli6ed. 

It can be a great way to enter this Thanksgiving holiday. I 

know this Thanksgiving will be different than our 

“normal” ones with social distancing, but we s0ll can be 

thankful. Here are a few quotes of some things I have 

heard others be thankful for:�

� “I am thankful for my children, who keep in touch 

with me, even though they all live so far away.”�

� “I am so thankful for the life my parents gave me 

and for my children and grandchildren. Thank you God!”�

� I am thankful for my health and the health of my 

family.”�

 Hope these help you to start seeing everything you have 

to be thankful for. I personally am thankful for my faith, 

my family and my friends. God bless you all and  I hope 

you had a Happy Thanksgiving!�
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November 29� � Box of Cereal�

November 30� � Peanut Butter�

December 1� � Stuffing Mix�

December 2� � Boxed Potatoes�

December 3 � � Macaroni & Cheese�

December 4� � Canned Fruit�

December 5� � Canned Tomatoes�

December 6� � Canned Tuna�

December 7� � Dessert Mix�

December 8� � Jar of Applesauce�

December 9� � Jelly�

December 10� � Syrup�

December 11� � Canned Green Beans�

December 12� � Box of Crackers�

December 13� � Package of Rice�

December 14� � Package of Oatmeal�

December 15� � Pasta�

December 16� � Spaghetti Sauce�

December 17� � Chicken Noodle Soup�

December 18� � Other Soups�

December 19� � Canned Corn�

December 20� � Canned Mixed Veggies�

December 21� � Canned Carrots�

December 22� � Canned Chili�

December 23� � Canned Meats�

�

Once again, we will be collecting food for our food pantry during Advent.  Each day place an 

item in a box and then at the end of Advent, please bring your filled boxes to the Parish Office. 

The above are just suggestions, the pantry would be happy to receive anything donated. This 

was a success last year, so we look forward to doing it again this year.  The need is great!�

MyParishApp Special 

Advent Reflections Button�

�

Go to your myparishapp and you will 

receive spiritual encouragement each 

day of this holy season. These helpful 

reflections will aid readers in reflecting 

on the Mass readings each day as we 

await Christ's coming.�

Advent E�Mail Series:�

Sign up to receive 4 weekly �

Advent Reflections through �

our parish Flocknotes at �

https://StRPD.flocknote.com/Advent2020�

�
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Lector schedule December�

UNDERSTANDING MEDICARE�

��

Are you approaching age 65?���

Are you working past age 65 and are 

considering retirement?��Are you currently 

enrolled in Medicare and would like to �

know that you’re in the right plan?���

There is a parishioner who is offering to help 

you gain a better understanding of Medicare 

and Medicare plans.��He is not working for an 

insurance company or Medicare and does not 

charge a fee for his service.��If interested, 

contact Tom Lauman at 314�521�1661 or 

tmlauman@sbcglobal.net.���

All discussions are kept completely 

confidential.�

What’s happening at All 

Saints Academy/St. Rose 

Philippine Duchesne 

Campus?�

I think that it was Meister 

Eckhart who once said that, “If 

you are able to say only one prayer a day, and it is a 

prayer of thanks, then that is enough.” The good 

Lord has given us all so many blessings. Sometimes 

it may be easy to overlook some of them. Thus it is 

fitting to have a time of the year set aside to give 

thanks � above all else to God, but also to all of the 

wonderful people who sacrifice to help us in our 

ministry.�

As we walk back into our doors we also walk right 

into Advent. We go from thanking God for the 

blessings we receive to preparing ourselves to 

receive even more blessings during this holy season.�

Please continue to pray for us as we pray for you, 

our parishioners..�

Thank you!�

Barb Zipoli, Principal�

PRAYER REQUESTS�

Would you like to join our prayer 

chain?  Do you have prayer 

requests?  Please email Gina at                              

secretary@strpdparish.org or call   

314�837�3410�

To be announced in next week’s bulle�n.�

Mrs. Sammi Grone, Coordinator of Religious Educa�on for 

All Saints Academy, shares a variety of faith resources with 

families at h�p://www.allsaintsacademystl.org/faith�resources �

THANK YOU to all who donate blood. In addi�on to saving 

lives, your par�cipa�on benefits our school. The last blood 

drive generated a $273 dona�on for classroom supplies!�

2020 Advent Theme: 

Preparing our Hearts  

for Jesus! 


